
File No. 19-0885

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE REPORT relative to the development of priority bus- 
supportive infrastructure projects to support Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation 
Authority's (Metro) NextGen bus service plan.

Recommendation for Council action:

RECEIVE and FILE the Los Angeles Department of Transportation (LADOT) report dated 
October 17, 2019, relative to the development of priority bus-supportive infrastructure projects to 
support Metro's NextGen bus service plan.

Fiscal Impact Statement: Not applicable.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

SUMMARY

In a report to Council dated October 17, 2019, LADOT provides an update on coordination with 
Metro to improve bus speeds along NextGen bus routes. On September 17, 2019, the City 
Council approved a motion directing LADOT to identify priority bus-supportive infrastructure 
projects needed to support Metro's NextGen bus service plan. LADOT and Metro held an initial 
meeting on October 9, 2019, and will continue to meet on at least a monthly basis and report to 
Council every three months. The report includes an attachment detailing initial findings and 
actions of the working group.

At its meeting held October 23, 2019, the Transportation Committee recommended that Council 
receive and file the LADOT report.

Respectfully Submitted
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MEMBER VOTE 
BONIN: YES
MARTINEZ: YES 
KORETZ: YES
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-NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL COUNCIL ACTS-


